
Minutes of a Meeting of the Directors of 

The Freewheelers of Spartanburg
and
Freewheelers Cycling Association
March 4, 2025

The monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Freewheelers of Spartanburg and the Freewheelers Cycling Association was held on March 4, 2025, in the Meeting Room of RJ Rockers Brewing Company.  Present at the meeting:  Karl Johnson, President, Marshall Walsh Secretary and Kelly Verdell, Member at large.  Also present were Steve Verdell, Jim Hines, Pablo Pena, Cheryl Miller, and Michael Forrester.

Approval of Minutes

The first order of business was approval of the minutes of the meeting held on February 4, 2025.   The proposed minutes had previously been forwarded to the members of the Board.  After careful review by those present and upon motion duly, made, seconded and unanimously carried, the minutes were approved as presented.

Freewheelers Cycling Association

A ride is planned for May 17, 2025, to raise funds for the Alzheimer’s Association.  This ride will be like last year’s ride, but in addition to the ride itself, there will be an afterparty with a band.  In addition, RJ Rockers will be contributing a portion of their beer sales all that day.

Membership

Karl Johnson reviewed the status of the membership drive.  It was decided that the names of those members who had not yet renewed be removed from the membership list.  At present the Club has 202 members.  This is a slight decrease from the prior year.  This was probably due to the cancelation of this year’s Assaults on Mount Mitchell and Marion.  Kelly Verdell suggested that the Club use Venmo to make the process of signing up new members easier.

Safety

Michael Forrester suggested that when Board members attend rides, they discuss safety.  Several dates were discussed for the Club to make a presentation on bicycle safety at the Spartanburg Day School.  Michael Forrester, Kelly Verdell and Karl Johnson indicated they could attend.  They will use the materials previously used for the presentation at Chapman High School.

Officer Reports

The Treasurer, Jim Hines, gave a report on the balances in the Club’s various accounts.

Other Business

Michael Forrester reported that due to extensive damage as a result of Hurricane Hellene, Mount Mitchell State Park may not be available for several years.  There followed a general discussion on alternative ways for the Club to raise revenue.  One suggestion was to plan a ride in the Spartanburg area that began and ended at the same location so the expense of buses could be eliminated, and other events (afterparty, dinner) could be added.  Another thought was to package a series of supported training rides similar to the Mitchell training rides that could be marketed as a way for riders to get into shape.

Adjournment

There being no further business and upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned.


Respectively submitted, 



_________________________________
Marshall T. Walsh, Secretary 

